
TOWN OF FERDINAND 

REGULAR MEETING 

April 11, 2023 

The Ferdinand Town Council met for a Regular Meeting at 6:30 PM on Tuesday, April 11, 

2023 in the Ferdinand Town Hall. Present were Council President, Ken Sicard; Vice-President, 

Debbie Johnson; Council Member, Ron Weyer; Attorney, Sharon Bohnenkemper and Clerk-

Treasurer, Tamara Miller. 

Debbie moved to approve the Minutes of the March 9, 2023 and March 21, 2023 Council 

Meetings. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Department reports (attached) were distributed to the Council prior to the meeting. 

Kerri Blessinger, Police Chief, reported the department has received a $3,100 grant from 

the state for additional traffic enforcement/school bus safety. 

John Hoppenjans, Fire Chief, requested the use of the designated ARPA funds be applied 

to the purchase of a rescue pick-up truck with camper which would be used for medical runs in 

place of a full-size firetruck. The council will address the request later in the meeting. 

Todd Fischer, Electric Superintendent, requested permission for Mitch Konerding to attend 

apprentice training in Scottsburg from May 8-12, 2023 at a cost of $500 plus room, travel and 

meals. Ron moved to approve the request. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. Debbie moved 

to approve Todd Fischer to attend OSHA Electric Safety training in Auburn for $300, room, travel 

and meals on May 1-2, 2023. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ben Brinkman, Water/Wastewater Superintendent, requested permission to send 

Brinkman, Becher, Hoffinan, Meyer, Kyle Lechner, Ryan, Steve Lechner to the Alliance of 

Indiana Rural Water Operator Expo at Huntingburg on May 18, 2023 at a cost of $660 plus 

transportation. Debbie moved to approve the request. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Matt Weyer, Park Department President, thanked the Psi Iota Xi sorority for their continued 

support and donation to repair the musical instruments at the 18th  Street Park. 

James reported the portable AED pads for the Police Department were delivered last week. 

Brinkman stated that we are waiting on approval from IDEM regarding the non-potable 

permit renewal. 



Lueken stated the CCMG 2021-02 and CCMG 2022-01 road paving projects will be done 

by Calcar after the water main repairs on 3rd  Street are complete. He has been in contact with 

Calcar. 

Sicard stated the CCMG 2022-02 bid was awarded on March 21, 2023 to Knies 

Construction and the CCMG 2023-01 application was submitted. 

At 6:45 PM the bid for the unused equipment was opened. Roger Schaefer bid $525 for the 

DM208V Vibratory Roller. Lueken recommended acceptance of the bid. No sealed bids were 

received for it or the other equipment. 

Bohnenkemper and Lueken will put together the specifications for the police department 

exterior painting scope of work, and the letters will go out to potential bidders. 

Bohnenkemper stated the MVH Ton Truck specifications are complete, and the letters will 

go out to dealers. Bids will be opened at 7:00 PM on May 16, 2023. 

Fire Chief Hoppenjans and Bohnenkemper will work on specifications and solicit written 

quotes to be opened at 7:15 pm on the May 16, 2023 regular meeting. 

Ron moved to adopt Resolution 2023-04, A Resolution Amending the ARPA Plan Adopted 

by Ordinance No. 2022-17 — Amendment Date April 11, 2023. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 

3-0. 

Bohnenkemper reviewed three MasterBrand Compliance with Statement of Benefits Real 

Estate Improvements CF-1's. She stated all forms were in substantial compliance with their 

applications and recommended the forms be approved and the President and Clerk-Treasurer be 

authorized to sign the compliance forms. Debbie moved to approve and sign the armual 

Compliance Forms. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Bohnenkemper reviewed the KFAM (final year of the abatement) and Valley One 

Compliance with Statement of Benefits Real Estate Improvements CF-1's. She stated all forms 

were in substantial compliance with their applications and recommended the forms be approved 

and the President and Clerk-Treasurer be authorized to sign the compliance forms. Ron moved to 

approve and sign the annual Compliance Forms. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Bohnenkemper reviewed the KNU Compliance with Statement of Benefits Real Estate 

Improvements CF-1. She stated the forms were in substantial compliance with their application 

and recommended the forms be approved and the President and Clerk-Treasurer be authorized to 

sign the compliance forms. Debbie moved to approve and sign the armual Compliance Forms. Ron 



seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Ron moved to allow Ken to sign the three-year lease with Vincermes University d/b/a 

Generations, expiring July 12, 2026. The property is situated in the kitchen of the Senior Citizen s 

Center. Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Debbie moved to allow Bohnenkemper to send a letter to the owner of the property located 

at 1305 Main Street building that has fallen into disrepair. Ron seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Miller stated the town is experiencing success using the TRECS program to collect 

delinquent accounts receivables. 

Miller provided the 2024 Budget Timeline Dates: 

2024 Budget Meeting with Department Heads — Tuesday, July 25, 6 AM 
2024 Budget Hearing - Tuesday, August 15, 7 PM 
2024 Budget Adoption - Thursday, September 21, 7 PM 

Debbie requested permission to form the health insurance committee. Ron moved to 

approve the request. Ken seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Debbie would like to begin planning on three sidewalk projects in Town. She will contact 

Universal Design to help with the planning phase of the projects. 

Debbie requested a Special Meeting be held for a Town APP presentation allowing all 

Council Members to be present. She will look into possible dates. 

At 7:15 PM, Ron moved to close the acceptance ofbids for the 202 E. 3rd  Street Renovation 

(roof replacement). Debbie seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The bid from Seufert was $103,775, 

with an alternate bid to paint the exterior for $12,000. Lueken and Brett Schipp, from Universal 

Design, exited the room to review the bid. 

Bohnenkemper asked if there is a Town property that would be a safe dwelling for residents 

during threatening weather. Bohnenkemper will contact the Convent to see if they offer such a 

dwelling. The park shelter houses/restrooms and the library are also options. 

Lueken and Schipp returned and stated the bid was in order and recommended awarding 

the bid to Seufert. Ken moved to award the contract to Seufert, without the alternate bid. Debbie 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. 

Debbie and Kim Fischer, EDC member, will attend some of the Radius Indiana meetings 

on April 25-27, 2023, which will be paid in part by a scholarship from Dubois Strong. 

Ron moved to approve the special claim from Grow Dubois County for $4,000 which is 



for work done in 2022 and earlier by Midwest Engineers for a previously approved project. Debbie 

seconded. Motion carried 3-0. The invoice arrived after the claims register for regular claims was 

generated and was treated as a special claim so it could be paid. 

Debbie moved to pay regular claims. Ron seconded. Motioned carried 3-0. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Town Council Meeting 
BZA 
Plan Commission 
Park Board 
Econom.  ic Development Comm. 

Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Wednesday 
Wednesday 
Monday 

May 16, 2023 at 6:30 PM 
April 26, 2023 at 6:30 PM 
April 26, 2023 at 7:00 PM 
April 12, 2023 at 4:30 PM 
May 1, 2023 at 6:00 PM 

As there was no further business to discuss, Debbie moved to adjourn. Ron seconded. 

Motion carried 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM. 

ATTEST: 
	

FERDINAND TOWN COUNCIL 

&/)-~ m 404)  
Clerk-Treasurer 
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